Notes from Cemetery site meeting Saturday 5th March 2016 at 10.30am

Present: Cllrs Lee, Cudmore, Alston and McCrory. Also present Mrs Jenny Wright, Clerk.

Apologies: Cllrs Matthews and Barnham

Boundary wall of main driveway – spring water had filtered through from the neighbouring housing site, disturbing some of the brickwork and also a moss cultivation on the main drive. Members to re check the boundary wall schedule – to discuss at full Authority meeting on the 7th March.

Driveway quotations for re-surfacing – members noted the tree root problems at the top of the main drive. The Clerk advised those present that the trees were being regularly monitored on the advice of Guy Jones, Tree Surgeon and the Authority's insurance company. Quotations to be discussed at full Authority meeting on the 7th March.

Shed and parking issues – those present discussed the possible removal of the shed which continually needed repairing to allow a vehicle turning area. The shed needed repairs to the bottom wood section, guttering and to the tin roof. Those present were keen to keep the shed in a reasonable condition and options which would allow the limousine to turn safely instead of reversing back would be discussed at full Authority meeting on the 7th March.

Parking of cars on Cuckoo Hill – still problems with cars parking close to the entrance into the cemetery. Also cars were parking on the pavement which created a danger for those walking up past the Almshouses as they had to detour out into the road with speeding traffic coming down the hill. To be discussed at full Authority meeting on the 7th March.

St Edmunds Lane gate latch had dropped and needed adjusting.

Some lime trees still to be cleared of small suckers and branch growth.

Grass along edge of new St Edmunds Lane path needed grass seeding.

Paths in extension area needed weed killing.

All paths needed raking.

Clerk to follow up on these items.